GRAHAM COUNTY TRAVEL AND TOURISM REGULAR BOARD MEETING
DECEMBER 1, 2022                           4:00 PM – 4:37 PM
The meeting was held at the Graham County Community Building, located at 196 Knight Street, Robbinsville 28771, December 1, 2022.
Present: Chairman Dale Wiggins, Vice-chairman Robin Turner, Billy Brown, Patricia Cable, Meredith Jenkins
Absent: Valerie Frapp, Rick Davis
Chairman Wiggins called the meeting to order at 4:00 pm.
Chairman Wiggins asked if there were any changes to the agenda for December 1, 2022, and if not, a motion to approve the agenda. Vice-chairman Turner made a motion to approve the agenda as is. Patricia Cable seconded the motion. Vote unanimous
Chairman Wiggins then asked for a motion to approve the minutes for the November 3, 2022 minutes. Vice-chairman Turner made a motion to approve the minutes. Patricia Cable seconded the motion. Vote unanimous
Financial Report/Budget Update 
Financial Officer, Becky Garland gave the financial report and budget update for period ending 11/30/2022, stating that Total Cash Available for Expenditures is $729,919.15. Capital Reserves is $138,466.05 and 23.74% has been expended.
Chairman’s Remarks
Chairman Wiggins stated that he and Daniel Stewart are working to get a meeting with the Cheoah District Ranger on the Horse Camp proposal, and that he will also continue working on a resolution for the Cable Cove Campground. 
Committee Report: Welcome Center/Office
Vice-chairman Turner reported that the poles for the digital sign to be placed outside the Travel and Tourism office are up and that the artwork for the top of the sign has been approved and he is hoping that the sign will be up this month.
Public Comments
There were no public comments



New Business
On November 19th, Chairman Wiggins met with the RTA and Mr. Rusty Taylor, promoter for the Georgia Cigar Box Festival. Mr. Taylor would like to help the RTA hold a two day festival in Graham County in June 2023. Chairman Wiggins also stated that Graham County Travel and Tourism would need to provide marketing support to help make the festival successful.
Chairman Wiggins stated that the Graham County Commissioners approved enlarging the Graham County Travel and Tourism Board members from seven seats to nine seats.
Chairman Wiggins commented that hopefully, he will be one of the two added members and suggested Debbie Beasley, from the RTA, for the other one. He asked the Board if there were any objections to this suggestion and there were none.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Vice-chairman Turner presented Chairman Wiggins with a Certificate of Appreciation from the Board for his hard work as Chairman of the Board. Vice-chairman Turner stated that Chairman Wiggins has done a lot to help bring tourism into Graham County.
Billy Brown stated that he was getting a lot of questions about the Yellow Creek waterfall sign being so small. It is hard to see and hard to read. Commissioner Wiggins said that the Forest Service needs to do something about getting the signs fixed. 
Chairman Wiggins asked Director Allison to talk with Heath Emmons, USFS Natural Recourse Specialist, about the signs.
Chairman Wiggins also stated that a grant could be applied for from Parks and Recreation to help replace some of the signs which need updating, and to help with some of the work involved in trying to get Cable Cove Campground reopened.
Old Business
There was no old business
Adjourn
Vice-chairman Turner made a motion to adjourn. Billy Brown seconded the motion. Vote unanimous.
The meeting adjourned at 4:37 p.m.
                                                                               
                                                                                           Next meeting January 5, 2023

                                                                                         

 

